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Dear Parents and Carers,  

The Christmas spirit is definitely in the air as we can hear children singing songs in preparation for 

their performances.  

Thank you to everyone who donated money for children in need last week. It was lovely to see lots of 

Pudsey Bears walking around the school for the day!  

Reading books—Thank you so much to the amazing parents who came in to sort, stamp and organise 

books for our reading scheme, we really appreciate your help. We now have all our reading books 

ready to be given out next week :) 

We had a fab Christmas pantomime performance for the school this afternoon—the PTA were kind 

enough to fund this for the children to enjoy. The children were thrilled to watch Cinderella and it was 

a perfect way to get us ready for festive events and celebrations. We hope your children have come 

home keen to share the experience with you. A great photo above of staff doing the Macarena! 

Have a lovely weekend. 

Mrs Fraser 

Maths Knowledge Organisers 
Thank you to everyone that was able to attend the maths workshop on Tuesday for Year 1, 2 and 3 
parents. The information that Mr Knight shared in the session has been sent out via email. If you have 
any questions please speak to your child’s class teacher. The maths knowledge organisers are now on 
the school website and can be accessed here: https://www.williammorrisprimary.co.uk/maths  . These 
map out the content that will be covered in maths lessons at school (Years 1-3). Please use these to 
see the methods and the language that the children will be using in their maths lessons. Feel free to 
use them to support your child’s learning at home. 



 

Well done to all of the children who were in the Gold Book last week — we are very proud of you and 

your achievements!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Date:  Date:  25th November 2022 

House Teams 
As part of our behaviour policy, children have been awarded house 
points for amazing learning or showing Life Skills such as kindness or 
perseverance. Last week’s calculations showed that the children had 
earned a total of 862 housepoints. This week, we have had over 300 
points!  
For both weeks, the Lions were announced as the house with the highest totals— well done Lions!   
 
Safeguarding 
It is really important to support our children when they are online and be aware of web-
site they are visiting. We have been recently made aware of a website which supports 
children and adults to report harmful content if they come across it online, please see 
link below: 
https://reportharmfulcontent.com/ 
We are including useful safeguarding guides from National Online Safety in our newsletters. Please 
read the guide about the game Fifa 23 on the page below.  
 
Class Reps 
Please could Class Reps meet for a quick catch up at 2pm on Friday 2nd December. Please let your 
Class Reps know if there is anything you would like us to discuss. Thank you. 
 
Should you send your child to school? 
Please see the NHS poster on the page below to consider whether your child should attend school if 
they are feeling unwell. It has been sent via email earlier today along with a letter explaining that we 
have a number of cases of scarlet fever across the school. Please be vigilant with spotting any symp-
toms early in an aim to reduce the spread further as much as possible.  
 

Anti-bullying Week 
The children learnt about bullying last week and that bullying is something repeated and intended to 
hurt someone physically or emotionally. We discussed ‘Reach out’ which is this year’s theme and how 
it is important to tell an adult to get help. At William Morris, this is very much encourage, so that we 
can support children as soon as possible. We also shared with the children that they have the ‘power 
to be positive’ and say kind things to each other. 
 

Attendance 
As parents are aware we encourage children to be at school for as many days as possible in order to 
benefit from the education we provide. However, we have had an increase in term time holidays this 
academic year. As detailed in our Attendance policy and agreed at a recent Governors meeting,      
parents who take their children out from school for a holiday will be put forward for a fine.  



Date:  Date:  25th November 2022 

PTA News 

We are so pleased that we were able to cover the cost of the Christmas pantomime today.  

Thank you to everyone who treated themselves to a cake from the Galamorose cake van this week. A 

percentage of the money taken has been donated to the school. We look forward to some fun     

Christmas events coming up! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Date:  Date:  25th November 2022 

PTA News 

The PTA are having a stall at the Tadpole Christmas Market. We hope to see lots of parents and chil-

dren there! 

We would love bottle donations for the bottle  tombola—please bring into school on Friday 9th Dec.  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Attendance & illness 



Safeguarding 



Mrs Day has recently found a very useful website that contains a range of guides and ideas for neurodivergent children, 

however, many of the ideas are applicable for all children.  



 December 
2nd 2pm  Class Reps meeting 

6th 9:30am YR Nativity 

8th 2pm YR Nativity  

9th Christmas Jumper Day 

9th Nursery Christmas fab finish 

Daisy Class 9am, Poppy Class 2pm 

9th 2pm Open House 

9th School Christmas Lunch 

12th 2pm Y3 Carol Concert 

13th 2pm  Y1 & 2 Christmas Play 

13th PTA Disco (more info to follow) 

14th Class Christmas parties wear party clothes 

15th 9:30am Y1 & 2 Christmas Play 

15th PTA Christmas Grotto day 

16th 3pm Break Up for Christmas Holidays 

 January 
3rd Jan TD Day 

4th Jan TD Day 

5th Jan children back to school 

 

 

 

 

 

[New dates in red] 

TD INSET Days 2022-23 

We have 6 school closure days for staff develop-

ment each year.  

• Thursday 1st September 2022 

• Friday 2nd September 2022 

• Wednesday 19th October 2022 

• Tuesday 3rd January 2023 

• Wed 4th January 2023 

• 3rd July 2023 

 



Future Class Trips 

Class Reps suggested we share with parents our future trip & visits, so that parents can be better prepared for 

costs over the year.  

Trips and visits are very much part of our ethos at William Morris—as we believe in hands on learning and trying 

new experiences. We ask for voluntary donations and hope parents can support these experiences whenever   

possible.  These are estimated costs for our exciting trips and visits this year: 

 

 

 

 

 

Y1 Future Class Trips  

Term 4  

Location: Cotswold Wildlife Park   

Estimated cost per child: £14 per child 

 

Term 5 

Location: Dinosaur experience at school 

Estimated cost per child: £12 per child  
Y2 Future Class Trips  

Location Spring Term: The Living Rainforest 

Estimated cost per child: £16.57 

 

Location Summer Term: Weston-super-Mare 

Estimated cost per child: £19.12 + £1.50 for 

an ice cream 
Y3 Future Class Trips  

Location Spring Term: Explorer Dome 

Estimated cost per child: £10.62 

 

Location Summer Term: The Wild Place 

Estimated cost per child: £21.00 

YR Future Class Trip  

Location Spring Term: Scrap store visit 

Estimated cost per child: £3 

 

Location Summer Term: Roves Farm 

Estimated cost per child: £16.50 



Nursery—Poppy and Daisy Classes 

What have we been learning in Nursery?  
What a busy fortnight we have had. We have participated in activities about 4 nursery rhymes for 

“Nationals Nursery Rhyme Week”. We looked at 3 Little Ducks, Wheels on the Bus, 3 Monkeys Swinging 

in the Tree and Twinkle Twinkle Little Star. We especially enjoyed Wheels on the Bus as we used the 

chairs to make a bus in the classroom. 

We learnt about Anti-bullying week and what it means, how we can be a kind friend and came into 

school in our own clothes for Children in Need.  

We have started to learn about Winter and what Winter is this week, learning that winter means the 

weather changes and it starts to get colder. On Monday we enjoyed putting our wellies on and going out 

puddle jumping in the rain! It was lots of fun! This week we have looked at repeating patterns and have 

been trying hard to make our own pattern, we found this a bit tricky but we are beginning to understand 

how to make one. 

 

Thank you for your continued support. 

Have a good weekend. 

The Nursery Team 

 

Reminders- 

• All Uniform must be named 

 

• Our fab finish is on the 9th Dec  

Daisy Class 9-10 and Poppy Class        

2-3pm. 

 

• All children need to have a 

named PE kit in school. 

 

• Afternoon snack not to be in 

boxes - piece of fruit instead. 

 

• Winter coats please, as we go 

out in all weathers . 



Nursery—Poppy and Daisy Classes 

What have we been learning in Nursery?  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Nursery—Poppy and Daisy Classes 



Reception - Sunflower and Bellflower Classes 

What have we been learning in Reception?  
We can’t believe another two weeks have flown by. There has been lots of wonderful learning happening in     

Reception and delicious smells coming from the kitchen! 

Last week the children helped to bake bread, just like the Little Red Hen! They mixed, kneaded and shaped until 

they ended up with a perfect bread roll. Everybody had lots of fun and as always, the children were absolutely 

fabulous. Following on from this, we have been writing instructions so that other people can have a go using our 

recipe. The children have tried so hard with their new sounds that we have learnt and have be doing some     

amazing writing.  

In maths we have been exploring numbers past 5 and seeing how this looks on a tens frame. We have gone all 

the way up to number 8 and the children have had great fun creating collections for each number. We have also 

been using our tens frame to add on 1 more, the children have been amazing at this. A game the children particu-

larly enjoyed in Maths was ‘Race to 10.’ Ask your children and see if they can tell you all about it.  

We have been exploring a beautiful book this week, called ‘Little Glow.’ It has taken us on an adventure looking at 

different celebrations. From this, within the provision, we have been looking at constellations, making diva lamps 

out of clay and creating their own fireworks in the tuff tray with lots of glitter! 

Our children are becoming brilliant readers but in  

order to support this WE NEED YOU! If there is any-

way you could spare an hour every week to come in 

to school and listen to some 1:1 readers we would  

be incredibly grateful. If this is something you feel 

you could do, please see the office and they will set 

you up with paper work ready to start in January.  

Can we make sure that all PE kits are in school every 

Friday ready for PE. Also if you would like your child 

to have waterproofs, as it is getting very muddy, 

please bring them in as soon as possible.  

Excitingly, next week we will be sending home    

physical reading books! Look out for these next    

Friday. We would like the children to bring them 

back into school  by the following Wednesday ready 

to be changed for a fresh week. These books are very 

expensive so please take extra special care of them.  

Thanks, as always, for all of your support, we         

appreciate it so much!  The Reception Team.  



Reception - Sunflower and Bellflower Classes 

 



Year 1—Lily and Tulip Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 1?  

What a wonderful 2 weeks it has been in Lily and Tulip class! We have started practicing our fantastic Nativity 
which we are very excited to showcase to you all. Just a reminder all costumes need to be in school by Wednes-
day 7th December.   
In English we have been learning our Talk for Writing of ‘The Queen’s Hat’ and the children will be innovating 
part of this story next week. We are still concentrating on using capital letters, full stops and finger space when 
writing our brilliant sentences. In Maths we have been looking at writing addition and subtraction number     
sentences. The children have been learning the symbols - + and = let them wow you with their new Mathemati-
cal skills. In topic we have been learning about London. We have been identifying famous landmarks, navigating 
the visit London website and exploring London via Google Earth.  
From next Friday we are please to be sending home our new physical reading books - please take very good care 
of our new books.  
We are still look for donation for our outside area - all donations are greatly appreciated.  
Small cars  Paintbrushes  Small balls  Guttering    Chalks  
Thank you for your continued support if you have any questions please talk to Ms Karn or Miss Morgan.  
The Year 1 Team  



Year 1—Lily and Tulip Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 1?  

 



 

 

 

Year 2 have continued to enjoy our new topic; Beat, Band Boogie! We have been experimenting with sounds and 

combined different sounds with music. We have used our bodies to drum rhythms to the music. We have begun 

to practice our Nativity songs, including a song where we sing in a round.  

In our lessons, we have been learning about: 

English- We have been writing our own amazing stories based on the Pied Piper. We have made up our own 

settings, characters and problem. In our writing, we have been using conjunctions, ly words to start stories and 

expanded noun phrases. We have been practicing our joined up handwriting every day and are really proud of 

how our handwriting is improving! 

Maths- We have been focusing on number and calculations. We have recalled subtraction facts for 2 digits num-

bers and use these facts to subtract multiples of 10.  We have also been Subtracting ones from 2digit numbers 

using bridging, for example 23 – 8 = ___ In most maths lessons we work on our problem-solving skills and enjoy 

the challenges. One tricky problem we have tackled is ‘A teens number subtract a single digit gives the answer 8. 

What could that be?’    

Science – We are continuing our work on habitats. Our focus is woodland habitats and this week we have used 

the iPads to research many animals that we can find in a woodland. We recorded our findings into a table with 

headings and included where they shelter and what they eat. We have learnt the meanings of the words           

carnivore, omnivore and herbivore. We used the national geographic kids website https://

kids.nationalgeographic.com/animals  to complete our research. Maybe, you could look at this at home with your 

child. During this work we continued to discuss the importance of staying safe online and how we do this.  

DT - We used our research about guitars to make our own instrument! We used carboard boxes, tubes and elastic 

bands to create our own guitar. We worked in pairs and developed our problem solving and team work skills. We 

look forward to evaluating our finished product. Thank you very much for providing your children with boxes to 

help them make their instruments. 

Your children have all been given their parts for our nativity play. Some children have lines and it is important that 

they try to learn these off by heart. Please help your child to practice their lines at home to help prepare them for 

the performance. We look forward to seeing 

you there! 

The Year 2 Team :)  

 

 

 

 

Year 2 - Willow and Clover Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 2?  



Year 2 - Willow and Clover Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 2?  



Year 2 - Willow and Clover Classes 

 



Year 3—Honeysuckle and Rose Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 3?  

Dance workshop – Year 3 were lucky enough to have Sarah come in and run a dance         

workshop for us! We used our bodies to make different shapes and even spelt out the word 

ROCK! We looked at different choreography and techniques such as cannon, jumps and     

partner work. We had so much fun and this supported us with the rest of our P.E. this term in 

dance! Thank you Sarah – You rock! 

English: We have been writing setting descriptions for Pompeii before the Mount Vesuvius 

eruption. We used the author’s description to imagine what we might hear, see, feel and 

smell in the peaceful, calm Pompeii. We have been focussing on how to make our descriptions 

more exciting, adding personification and onomatopoeia. Next week, we will be writing a    

description of Pompeii during the eruption! 

Maths: We have been working hard to learn and use our multiplication facts to solve        

problems. In particular, our multiplication knowledge has helped us recall the inverse division 

facts.  

Science – We have continued to learn about the skeletal system in science. We enjoyed inves-

tigating joints and muscles and how they help us to move our bodies. We even tried to         

imagine our arms without joint and imitated this with a cardboard tube blocking our elbow, 

making it impossible to drink from our water bottles! 

Music – Alongside our glockenspiel lessons, we have started learning our songs for our   

Christmas carol service which we hope you can join us for on Monday 12th December!  

Year 3 have got off to a flying start in their reading challenge! Thank you for continuing to read 

with your children at home regularly, this is really supporting their development and fluency 

in school.  

The Year 3 Team :)  



Year 3—Honeysuckle and Rose Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 3?  


